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June 29, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Joe McDermott:
This letter transmits a supplemental ordinance that will implement recommendations from the Conservation Futures Citizens Committee annual report reallocating funds from completed projects and implementing scope changes for several on-going projects. This legislation will support ongoing efforts to protect the region’s important open spaces.  Since this is a reallocation of funds across projects, it makes no change in total appropriations.
The legislation will help improve the quality of life for King County residents by preserving important open spaces. This legislation will reallocate funding for Conservation Futures and Parks levy projects from completed projects. It will also modify the scope of the following six King County projects. The other projects listed in the report received reallocated funding.

1. Bass/Beaver/Dandy Lake: This is a multi-year, multiple parcel project to protect a high habitat value, three-lake complex that contains Bass, Beaver in Dandy Lakes and Cristy Creek, located near Black Diamond.
2. Dairies in King County/Transfer of Development Rights: The project will purchase Transferable Development Rights from dairy farms in King County’s Agriculture Production Districts and from lands that directly support dairy operations.

3. Farmland in Enumclaw Agriculture Production District: This project will preserve prime agricultural lands within the Enumclaw Plateau Agriculture Production District to help King County protect viable farmland and support the broader agricultural economy.

4. Issaquah Creek Protection/Conservation: This multi-year, multiple parcel open space acquisition project has a goal of protecting riparian habitat lands along Issaquah Creek in unincorporated King County.
5. Middle Green River Projects: This multi-year, multiple parcel project will restore habitat and improve flood management along the Middle Green and is requesting a scope addition of four parcels in support of a planned flood hazard reduction project.
6. Wetland 14 Addition: This project has had two focus areas at the northern and southern ends of Spring Lake/Lake Desire Park in unincorporated King County, east of Renton. The project seeks to acquire additional parcels to protect wetlands and explore potential trail connection.
The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by permanently protecting and preserving public open space and natural resources.
· The legislation supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship by exercising sound financial management and building King County’s long-term fiscal strength.

· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of improving local community quality of life by providing publically-accessible open space in underserved and growing urban neighborhoods.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of acquiring and preserving forest lands by protecting healthy urban forests.

In developing the recommendations included in this legislation, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) engaged the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee by staffing and supporting its work, and by working with the cities to help with their projects, which have local support and are often resident-initiated. DNRP worked to incorporate the input into the legislation, and all of the cities included in the legislation have indicated that they support the legislation. Attached for your reference is a letter from Terry Lavender, Chair of the King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee, and the Committee’s Annual Project Progress Report summarizing the reallocation and scope change recommendations.
Thank you for considering this ordinance. This important legislation will help King County residents by enhancing the region’s environmental health and quality of life, and helping to maintain its special character.

I certify that funds are available.  If you have any questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Josh Baldi, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP

